
 

 
P.O. Box 1360 Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0          Phone:  (867) 983-4600     Fax:  (867) 983-2594 

 

NIRB File No.: 09AN034 

AANDC File No.: N2013J0013 

July 2, 2013 

 

Richard Weber 

Canadian Arctic Holidays Ltd. 

363 Pritchard Rd 

Alcove, QC  J0X 1A0 

 

Via email: mail@arcticwatch.ca  

 

Re: Additional Information Required for “Tourism & Wildlife Observation at Somerset 

Island and Prince Leopold Island Bird Sanctuary” Project Proposal 

 

Dear Richard Weber: 

 

On May 27, 2013 the NIRB received a positive conformity determination (North Baffin Regional 

Land Use Plan) from the Nunavut Planning Commission (NPC) for Canadian Arctic Holidays 

Ltd.’s “Tourism &Wildlife Observation at Somerset Island and Prince Leopold Island Bird 

Sanctuary” project proposal.  On May 28, 2013 the NIRB received a referral from Aboriginal 

Affairs and Northern Development Canada (AANDC) to screen a Land Use Permit (No. 

N2013J0013) application for activities in support of the above noted project proposal.  All 

documents received and pertaining to this project proposal include:  

 

 AANDC Land Use Permit Application 

 NPC Conformity Determination 

 

Upon receipt and review of the Conformity Determination and Land Use Permit application in 

addition to the previously screened project information as associated with the NIRB’s File No. 

09AN034, the NIRB finds that your project proposal does not contain sufficient information for 

the NIRB to permit proper screening.  In order for the Board to effectively understand the full 

scope of your project proposal, the NIRB is requesting submission of the following information 

by July 16, 2013 

 

 NIRB Part 1 Form in English and Inuktitut 

 

As the previous file history and current project activities appear to be inconsistently included 

across a number of applications to different regulatory bodies, the Board respectfully requests 

that you include all activities and components of your project proposal when completing the 

NIRB Part 1 Form.  
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Please forward all forthcoming submissions to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca or via fax at (867) 983-

2594.  

 

If you have any questions or require clarification, feel free to contact me at (867) 983-4603 or 

tbolt@nirb.ca.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tannis Bolt 

Assistant Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 
cc:  Jeff Mercer, Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada 

 Tracey McCaie, Aboriginal Affairs and Northern Development Canada 

 

Attachments: NIRB Part 1 form (English and Inuktitut) 

 

mailto:info@nirb.ca
mailto:tbolt@nirb.ca

